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Commander's Message
Comrades, 

As always, I would like to
welcome all of our new
members as well as
everyone else who is
receiving this newsletter
for the first time. Our
Post continues to be a
staple in this community
through your support and membership in
our Post.

I would like to remind everyone that
Veterans Day is quickly approaching and
we will be holding our ceremony at the
Post at 11 a.m. Friday, Nov. 11 ,  followed
by the Post Auxiliary’s famous "Burgers
with a View". This is your chance to honor
our Veterans and just hang out with our
comrades.

When you see Jan and Theo, be sure to
thank them for all of the hard work they
have been doing to keep this Post going in
the absence of our Quartermaster. I would
also like to thank Carl for the over 12 years
of dedicated Quartermaster work. It is a
tough position but it is also one of the most
important positions that this Post (or any
Post has for that matter.

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

Quartermaster's Report
The success of the
Post's Annual Deep Pit
BBQ this year was just
amazing! A big thank
you goes to Dan
Christensen for all the
years he has donated
his time and effort to
make the annual BBQ
event a big success.

Also, thanks to House Committee John
Rizzo and his wife Brenda for all their help
with the BBQ. Additionally, many thanks to
all of our volunteers, members, our loyal
patrons and Bobby Jefferies and ECTLC
in their assistance and donation of some of
the food served.  
 
Due to the success of the October event,
there is talk of considering a Spring BBQ
event which could be held in April.
 
Post Chaplin Theo Bazdorf and his wife
Jan Bazdorf, Auxiliary Chaplin have
worked hard to cover my absence. 
 
The arrival of Veteran's Day on Friday,
November 11th is an opportunity to
remember the sacrifices of all Veterans. 
There will be an honoring of Veterans
ceremony held at 11 a.m. at the Post. 
Please plan to attend.

Members, please attend the General
Meeting to be held at 11 a.m. on
Saturday, November 12th at the Post. 

Please support the Post by providing us
with contact information of eligible
members for the VFW and also our Post
Auxiliary. We will reach out to invite them

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


I would like to thank Rick Walsh for
stepping up to fill our Post Service Officer
position and welcome him into the position -
he has already completed his mandatory
Service Officer training.

Volunteer work is what keeps this Post
going and excelling. If you have a
complaint or suggestion, be proactive about
it and help us do better to fix the issue.
Speaking of concerns or issues, the best
place to speak up, to express your
concerns, or to find out what’s going on at
the Post is to attend our Post meetings.

There are a lot of folks reading this right
now that qualify for membership in either
the VFW or the Auxiliary and have yet to
sign up. Become a member of the best
VFW Post with the best view!

​If you are interested in being on the House
Committee and are a member in good
standing at the Post, please reach out to
House Committee Chair John Rizzo and
or myself.

Thank you everyone who helps recruit new
members and patrons of our Post. I look
forward to seeing you all at and around the
post.

I am blessed and honored to serve as your
Commander and I deeply appreciate all of
you as members and patrons of this great
Post! If you need to reach out to me,
please call me at (858)729-3911. I am here
for you - the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our
families and the community of Alpine!

God Bless you and God bless the United
States of America!

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

Veterans & Marine Corps Celebrations
Mixer 5:30 - 7 p.m. Wednesday, Nov 9th

at the Post

This mixer is for veteran-owned business
and veteran-friendly businesses (those who
hire veterans, provide a military discount to
veterans, etc.). The businesses do not
have to be a Chamber member to
participate.

to join the Post.
 
Thank you for bringing your friends and family
along with you when you attend events and
activities at the Post. The increased
attendance not only helps the Post financially
but also gets the word out that we welcome
members of the local community.  

Carl
Quartermaster
Carl Silva ​

House
Committee
Report
Comrades,

Wow! Our Annual Deep
Pit BBQ was a great success, even with
the afternoon rain. I would like to thank all
the members who donated raffle items and
monetary donations. I would like to thank
all of the volunteers who helped with set
up, clean up and breaking down the tables
and chairs. We had the best display of
desserts in the many years I've been
putting on this event, thanks to the VFW
Post 9578 Auxiliary members!  Good job,
everyone! 
 
We are still working with the county and
ABC to be able to have more than one
event at the Post per year. A few years ago
we used to be able to have six per year.
 
No new projects are scheduled in the near
future. We have discussed the  re-surfacing
of the patio deck and enclosing the patio
area next spring; more to follow on that.
 
Remember Veterans Day on the 11th of
November.  The Post will hold a ceremony
to honor veterans at 11 a.m. on Friday,
Nov. 11. 
 
Please attend the monthly meetings at the
post. If you have something to say about
the operations at the Post, the best place
to speak up and contribute is at the second
Saturday of the month General Meeting.
Next one will be held at 11 a.m. Saturday,
Nov. 12. 

The House Committee will meet at 10
a.m. Saturday, Nov. 12th at the Post.

Thanks and God Bless



Veterans Day

Veterans Day (originally known as
Armistice Day) is a federal holiday in the
United States observed annually on
November 11, for honoring military
veterans, who are people who have served
in the United States Armed Forces (that
were discharged under conditions other
than dishonorable). 

It coincides with other holidays including
Armistice Day and Remembrance Day
which are celebrated in other countries that
mark the anniversary of the end of World
War I.  Major hostilities of World War I
were formally ended at the 11th hour of the
11th day of the 11th month of 1918 when
the Armistice with Germany went into
effect.

At the urging of major U.S. veteran
organizations, Armistice Day was
renamed Veterans Day in 1954.
Veterans Day is distinct from Memorial
Day, a U.S. public holiday in May.

Veterans Day celebrates the service of all

John
Post 9578 House Committee member
John Rizzo

Auxiliary
President's
Message
 
Happy November
everyone! The month of
thanks is here.  I am
very thankful for all
those who are reading
this and for the work that we do to support
veterans. 

The VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary is currently
in a great state and we are ready to
continue our great work as we close out the
year.
  
We are in the process of revamping the
Burgers With a View Saturday program
with a new calendar of volunteers.  Thank
you Kimberly for helping to get this going. 
Please see a sign up sheet at the Post
Canteen if you would like to volunteer to
cook burgers on Saturdays.  We also thank
all of you who join us for Burgers with a
View on Saturdays from 11 a.m.-2 p.m.

We have started collecting annual dues for
Auxiliary annual members.  Please contact
me if you have any questions.

I truly believe that positivity and
togetherness is what makes great
organizations.  We will be discussing our
mission as an auxiliary and how we want to
close out this year at our regular monthly 
meeting held at 10 a.m. on November 5th. 

Thank you for all that you do to support our
Post and Veterans.  We look forward to
seeing you at our next meeting. 
 
Yours in Service,

Michael
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Michael Charles Buxton
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


U.S. military veterans, while Memorial Day
honors those who had died while in military
service. Another military holiday that also
occurs in May, Armed Forces Day, honors
those currently serving in the U.S. military.

Chaplain's
Message

A poem for Veterans
Day:
 
“Thank you for your
sacrifice, You gave
your strength, your
youth, and time. You
did a job not many will. You deserved our
respect, and you still do. Though you didn’t
give your life, you were a willing soul. Only
your brothers in combat, your suffering truly
know.
We love that you are here with us and
honor who you are. A grateful nation
appreciates every single scar that wrote
upon the slate of you, though you were very
brave. You came back to us a hero, you
are not quite the same. For you have
learned to bear the weight of defending
freedom’s call. But you did come back, and
that is what we give thanks for most of all.
May God bless all of America’s veterans.”
©2016 Personal Wordsmith

A prayer for Thanksgiving Day :
(before your meal)

As we bow our heads to pray, we give
thanks to God, for this Thanksgiving Day.
We thank him for our families, friends, and
for all the blessings we receive each day.
We thank God for this food and for the
people that prepared it. We ask for
blessings upon this meal: that it will nourish
our bodies and refresh our souls. We give
thanks to our heavenly Father for this
wonderful time together, and for each one
present here today. Let us not forget those
who can't be here with us today. We miss
our loved ones, and we are thankful for all
the good times that we had with them. May
God bless every man and woman in our
nation’s Armed Forces serving around the
world. Give them strength and guidance
and bring them back home safely. AMEN.

A blessing for all of us:
(Numbers 6: Verses 24-26)

“The Lord bless you and keep you;
​The Lord make his face to shine upon you;
The Lord lift up his countenance upon you,
and give you peace.” AMEN.

Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message
 
Grief - deep sorrow,
especially that was
caused by someone's
death and/or suffering.
One of the most
important facets of my
Auxiliary Chaplain’s position here at our
VFW Post 9578 is going to a Celebration
of Life or attending the interment services
for a Post or Auxiliary member. Since I
lost my son in 2017, I have been more and
more certain of my path in this life. I have
come to cherish my Auxiliary Chaplain’s
position and what I am able to offer to
others.
 
In October, my husband Post Chaplain
Theo and I went to three services. Sharing
grief with friends and their families has
been a gift that we can give to others, we
are honored to help. We are entrusted with
their deep feelings, thoughts, and concerns
in a time of true need.

Grief needs an outlet. I have come to
realize that not everyone has a “person”
they can talk to, share with, or just unload
on.

Grieving is very isolating. Some people
never get over losing their loved one. They
live a life of loneliness. This should not be
happening. Often, I have found we do not
take time to just listen to others who need
a shoulder to cry on. We have to
remember their loved ones. Mention their
name out loud. Ask a grieving person:
“What did you love most about them?” “Tell
me a story about them.” I really believe this
will help ease the pain a little and reassure
the person that someone cares; for their
loved one and them.

Things to Say to Someone in Grief

I am so sorry for your loss

I wish that I had the right words; please just
know that I care

I don't know how you feel, but I am here to
help you in any way that I can

You and your loved one will be in my
thoughts and prayers

My favorite memory of your loved one is...

In this way, we keep their memory alive,



Theo
Post 9578 Chaplain
Theodore Bazdorf

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

we help relieve the pain and perhaps make
them smile with the remembrance. We
grow stronger in our commitment to love
each other and care for each other.

Dear Lord, On this Veteran’s Day let us
remember the service of all our Veterans.
Today we honor you, worthy men, and
women. We thank you and we remember
you. You who gave your best when you
were called upon to serve and protect your
country. America’s veterans embody the
ideals upon which America was founded.
We pray that you will be blessed for your
unselfish service to preserve our freedoms
and our safety. Amen.

With peace, love & a smile,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
Volunteers are needed
to assist with the
Saturday "Burgers
With A View" that the
Post 9578 Auxiliary
stages. Please call Kimberly at (619) 729-
3153 if you would like to help out on
Saturdays.

Be sure to purchase raffle tickets every
time you visit the Post. We are always
looking for donations, especially for raffle
prizes.

The Raffle Basket and Raffle Wagon
tickets are each sold for $1 donation each
and six (6) tickets for $5 donation.

For Post Raffle Basket and 50/50 tickets:
please put your name and contact number
on all tickets that you purchase since you
do not have to be "present" to win!

​Come out to the Post, bring your friends
and enjoy a wonderful meal. Join in the fun!

Kimberly
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberly Rivera



Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com



VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

Please please do your best to comply with
state and county guidelines at all times and
do not, under any circumstances, attend
a Post activity or event if you or a
member of your family unit are
experiencing COVID-19 symptoms.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members!

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!



Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Jack Gauthier - Jr Vice Commander
Carl Silva - Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Assistant Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf - Chaplain
Theo Bazdorf - Adjutant (temporary)
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Vacant - Service Officer
Need Volunteer - Surgeon

Fred Rivera - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell- 2nd Year Trustee
James Abercrombie - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Michael Buxton - President  
Nancy Hauer - Senior VP
Vacant - Junior VP           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Jessica McKittrick - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

​Darren Pyle - Trustee #1
Bob Bealo - Trustee #2  
Pat Alston Aldrich - Trustee #3

House Committee

John Rizzo - Chairperson
Dan Focht - Member
Richard Simmons - Member
Joel Murillo - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberly Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Darla Beery
Cani Caton
Gigi LaFaver
Jessica McKittrick
Katie Sharp
Heather Whisnand
Sandy Curry

Support Your Post -
Attend Regularly

to Enjoy
The Camaraderie,
Games, Meals &

Live Entertainment!

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh



Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Bill Russell

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

Off The Hook Mobile Detailing (619) 760-5021
Jake Evans

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com


Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.3trv.com
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